HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 14 December  2009
Kendricks Close, Hartshorne
PRESENT
Councillors – R Bell (Chair), A Jones, A Sherratt, R Shadrack, P Murray (arrived at 8.30 at ‘Planning’), Mrs J Slawson,C Dobson, D Jenkinson, J Bridgland, Mrs J Burley, D Tagg and I Harper.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors, Mrs P Worthington, N Tilley and Miss S Roberts.
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council and Mr Brearley.
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Mr Brearley commented on several issues that affected the Manchester Lane area –
a) The drain near to 45 Manchester Lane is continually block this is despite several requests to both SDDC and DCC.

b) There is street light on Manchester Lane that is overgrown by the hedge which is affecting the effectiveness of the light. The Clerk asked Mr Brearley to supply the number on the street light and he will then report it to DCC.

c) What is the current situation with regard to the new junction Ticknall Road and Repton Road? The Chairman said that this will be discussed under Highways.
d) Footpath no.6 from Slack Lane to Several Woods is still being used by horse riders. Mr Brearley asked if the DCC could supply of way markers. 
Mr Brearley was asked if he felt that the new speed humps along Manchester Lane were effective. Mr Brearly said that there had been a noticeable difference
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	MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING AND THE PARISH MEETING OF 9 NOVEMBER 2009

The minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest
· Councillors A Jones and P Murray under Finance in respect of Community Transport Swadlincote.
· Councillor Jenkinson in respect quotations received in respect of pruning trees at Salisbury Drive (Recreation).
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	POLICE MATTERS

Councillor Sherratt was pleased that PCSO Dean Badham-Spalding regularly calls and updates him on what is happening in the Lower Midway area. 
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	MATTERS ARISING

1. Item 107/09 The Chairman said he hoped a winter edition would be produced during January.
2. Item 108/09/4 it was reported that the bench had now been repaired.

3. Item 108/09/5 The Clerk was given 2 suitable suppliers of doors for the front of the changing rooms at Goseley recreation ground.
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	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS.

1. The Clerk reported that despite two further requests from the Highways Department they have still not made any reply. The Clerk pointed out that he had also written to the Chief Executive and Councillor C Jackson, Cabinet member responsible for Highways. Councillor Jenkinson in his capacity as Clerk to the School Governors said he also has only had a response from Mr Tysoe, Head of Legal Services..
RESOLVED Clerk to contact the Local Ombudsman.

2. Councillor Sherratt asked if an additional grit bin can be supplied neat to the steps on Hereford Crescent.

3. Councillor Mrs Burley asked if the grit bin at Goseley Community Centre could be filled up.

RESOLVED Clerk to contact SDDC.
4. Councillors were concerned about the legal position with regard to gritting pavements

RESOLVED Clerk to contact SDDC.

5. Councillor Shadrack reported that two driveways at 56 & 58 Repton Road are being altered by DCC to prevent rain water running into their gardens from the public highway.
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	PARISH NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE

Nothing to report
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	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS

At this point Councillor Jenkinson declared an interest in the next item and took no further part in the discussions.

1. The Clerk reported that he had received 2 quotations for the pruning of trees on the recreation ground at Salisbury Drive. The quotations were opened.
RESOLVED that the Parish Council accept the lowest quotation from D J Burchell Forestry.

2. The Clerk had received a report from the Lengthsman about a small leak in the Home changing room’s showers. He had contacted Woodville Rangers too ask if they could carry out the repairs. Councillor Tagg said that when visiting the changing rooms yesterday it had not been repaired. Councillor Bridgland said he would see if he could do the repair. 

3. Councillor Shadrack asked if the Parish Council would pursue funding a small tree planting scheme on the National Forests land.

RESOLVED Clerk to contact Mr Dowell at the National Forest.
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	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

None Received
Granting of Planning Permission

· Reg No: 9 2009 0775 FH the erection of an extension at Moxons Lodge, Repton Road, Hartshorne.

· Reg No: 9 2009 0800 FH demolition of the existing garage and the erection of an extension with the widening of driveway and extension of the existing garden curtilage at 53 Woodville Road, Hartshorne.
Refusal of Application

None Received 
The Chairman reported that there will be a site meeting on the proposed gypsy site on Gravel Pit Lane on 15 December. It will then be on the agenda for the Development Committee the same evening. Councillor Shadrack gave Councillor Murray a copy of a judgment in 2000 of the same area of land which could be referred to at the Development meeting.
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	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Cheq 

Payee

In Respect of

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary – October**

277.68

R Smith

Expenses

35.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages – September

423.36

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

Community Transport

November Invoice 

100.00

Royal British Legion

Donation

50.00

R Bell

Chairman’s Allowance

50.00

G Watts

New boots and gloves

50.15

South Derbyshire DC

Sportsmobile

862.50

Inland Revenue

Income Tax & NI Contributions

580.14

Derbyshire County Council

Road Humps Manchester Lane

3326.40

· The above were approved for payment
Councillor Jenkinson reported that he visited the Derbyshire Film Club in Matlock. Basically the Film Club aims to supply up to date films to small communities. Grants will be available to help set up. There are currently several clubs in Derbyshire. Councillor Jenkinson said that Smisby are interested in setting up a club with a possible venue at the Dethick Hall..
RESOLVED Clerk to contact Smisby Parish Council to see if they are interested in a joint venture with Hartshorne.
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	Correspondence

Correspondence for Action
· SDDC – Base Budget 2010 /11 – Expenses of The Parish Council

· SDDC – Play provisions 2010
RESOLVED that this would be discussed at the next Finance sub committee.
· SDDC – Electoral Review of South Derbyshire by Boundary Committeee

· South Derbys Scouts- letter of thanks

· Berrymans Lace Mawer (Sols) – Insurance claim from SDDC re incident at Goseley Recreation Ground
The Clerk reported that he had forwarded the solicitors letter to our insurers. He also included with the letter correspondence dated 2007 which clearly indicates that the alleged incident took place in another part of the recreation ground.
Correspondence for Information.

None

DALC Circulars   

None received
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	Date of Next Meeting - Monday 11 January 2010 at Goseley Community Centre, Hartshorne. 

Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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